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Our children and staff were out and about all around North Tyneside once again last week.
We had children competing in sports events and children using our
local area to make their learning real and meaningful. We’ve also
welcomed lots of families into school and were delighted to talk to
you about how well your children are doing. We've lots
happening at school over the next few weeks, please check the
dates at the end of this newsletter to see what is happening and
we’d love to see you join the children during Advent as we
prepare for Christmas.

Year 2 are our attendance stars this week with a score of ""-:_:': %
96.4%, just beating year 3 to the trophy. A number of our R " 921
year 1 children were off school on Thursday and Friday due to eception i

sickness, thank you to all our year 1 families who followed our Year 1 78.3
procedures by keeping children off school for 48 hours after they Year 2 % | 96.4
were last sick. Doing this allows children time to recover and gives us [year 3 B 96

the best chance to stop any illness from spreading further. We work

hard with families and partner agencies to make sure every child Year 4 924
achieves the best attendance they can. Can we remind all families Year 5 95.5
that we ask you to contact school when your child is absent from Year 6 94.8
school for any reason at all. Whole school | 92 0

Thank you to everyone who signed up for, and took part in, our
Parents Evening last week. The partnership between home and
school is incredibly important and when children see that we have
shared ideas and a shared vision for them then they will get the
most from their time with us at St. Cuthbert’s and we will all get to
see them develop academically, socially and morally and be ready
for the next stage in their education.

We would love you to join us for our first Advent
service of the season as we light the first candle on
our Advent wreath and begin our wait for the birth
of Jesus at Christmas. On Friday 1t December at
2.30pm in the school hall we will light the first
candle on our wreath and this is the candle of hope.
The other candles on our wreath represent faith, joy
and love and our children will light them over the
Advent weeks as our hall becomes filled with light.
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There has been a primary school as part of the parish of St. Cuthbert’s since the 1830s and
we have been on our current site since 1907. Before this time St. Cuthbert’s Primary School
was on the Fish Quay, then where the current Catholic Club is and for around 20 years
there was no school and children went to other local schools, meeting at weekends for
Mass at the old St. Cuthbert’s Church. That very first school, built almost 200 years ago,
served the families of North Shields and the population of the school included over 30% of
children who were considered immigrants, mostly from Ireland and Scotland. When the
school settled on Lovaine Place it had a similar percentage of children from other parts of
the world, including the Caribbean, North Africa and Asia, and throughout our history, St.
Cuthbert’s has welcomed children and families from all across the world and we continue
to do so. Our school has welcomed refugees during both World Wars and many wars and
oppressions since. As a Catholic school we have always been open and welcoming to
everyone and we know it is our mission to treat every single person as unique and
precious. We believe that we are all created in Jesus’ image and that He is at the centre of
everything we do, therefore our children are. We work constantly to follow Jesus’
teachings through the Gospels and we are all called to treat ourselves and each other with
dignity, care and compassion. This is why we teach compassion and why we look at what
is happening in the world through a compassionate lens. This week our children have been
talking about the impact of conflict and what walls do and have done to protect but also
divide communities. They have been inspired by The Artivist to begin creating a wall of
hope and year 5 got the wall off to a great start with Mrs Cottiss and Mrs McArdle, and
other classes will be adding to it over the next few weeks with Mrs Cottiss. The work your
children and our staff do at St. Cuthbert’s continually makes connections between different
subjects, ideas, experiences and all with compassion at the core- just as it has been for
almost 200 years in St. Cuthbert’s community where we value the individuality of every
person and our community as a whole. Our curriculum draws together all areas of learning
and makes it relevant to what is happening in the world whilst giving our children the
opportunity to realise that they can, and do, make a positive difference to our local and
wider community. Our children know that people need people and that compassion
matters.
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We work continuously with all staff and children to keep children and everyone at St.
Cuthbert’s safe at all times. Our new Child Protection and Safeguarding Policy 2023/24 is
on our school website, https://www.stcuthbertsrcprimary.co.uk/safeguarding and it outlines our
approaches and policies to safeguarding throughout school. You will also find a copy of our
safeguarding policy that we share with the children. It has been written to be accessible to the
children and goes alongside all the work we do with them throughout the year. We teach
safeguarding and staying safe through many different subjects and you will see the weekly online
safety posters we add to every newsletter that we send out. Throughout the year we also have
online safety lessons with all children and these range in topic from what to do if a child feels
unsafe, how to create the best usernames and passwords and how to judge if the information you
are reading or watching is genuine and accurate. We also hold online safety sessions for families
each year to help you keep your children safe online at home. If you have any questions about
safeguarding at St. Cuthbert’s please get in touch by emailing keepingintouch@stcuthberts.email or
speaking to Mr Dillon or Mrs Cottiss who you can find on the school playground at the start of
each day or by phoning the school office.

Can we please remind families that for all classes from reception through to year 6 the school day
has a ‘soft start’ meaning that the school gates and doors will open at 8.40 am and children
should go straight to their class when they come on to the playground from 8.40 am. The doors
and gates then close at 8.55 am when all children should be in their class- anyone who arrives at

school after 8.55 am should come to school through the main office. _

Can we also remind

everyone that no adults should be in the school building in the morning or at the end of the
school day. If you need to speak to a class teacher you can contact them through Tapestry, phone
the school office to make an appointment or pass on a message or catch them at the end of the
school day once all children have been passed over to their families. Our school day ends at 3.25
pm for all children. Can we also please remind families that dogs, no matter how small, are not
permitted through the school gates or on the school playground. We have over 500 people on
the playground at the start and end of each day and we all greatly appreciate your help and
support in keeping our school as safe as possible and our school days running smoothly for
everyone.

If you have any concerns about your child’s, or another child’s

safety, including their online safety, or questions about C P O M S
behaviour we always ask that you speak to us at school. It is

important that we are part of discussions that may be happening

around children’s behaviour and welfare. We record

incidents and concerns electronically on our CPOMS system C le n n e I_l_{
and we work very closely with Clennell Education Solutions

to make sure all our staff are up to date with the best safeguarding training available and to
provide leading professional advice when requested. This means that we have a broad
picture of anything that is happening at school and, with your help, we can make sure any

concerns are addressed quickly and do not escalate or lead to children or families falling out.
If you have a concern that you feel needs attention immediately, and it is outside of normal


https://www.stcuthbertsrcprimary.co.uk/safeguarding
mailto:keepingintouch@stcuthberts.email

4 N

St. Cuthbert’s School Newsletter stnersns(s) /g

&

Sunday 26" November 2023 www.northtynesidecatholic.org.uk/ = d

Mass times online on Facebook and at St. Cuthbert’s each Sunday at 11lam. Fr. Chris Hughes can be contacted on %W%!SOI
school hours, you can contact the North Tyneside Safeguarding Team’s Front Door service
on 0345 2000 109 during office hours or 0330 333 7475 during the evening or at
weekends. We work in partnership with the team and they will inform us at school of any
referrals made to them during weekends, evenings, and holidays when school is closed. You
can also find out more information about safeguarding in North Tyneside on their website
and our school website.

Can we also remind all families that you must let us know who is collecting a child after
school if you, the person who would normally do the collection, isn’t. If you need to
change arrangements at the last minute please phone the school office and let us know, this
helps avoid asking the person who has come to collect the child waiting around
unnecessarily and helps us make sure all our children are where they are supposed to be. If
the person collecting your child is someone we don’t know or haven’t met often we may
ask you for a word or phrase that they can repeat to us, therefore confirming who they
are.

As a school St. Cuthbert’s were involved in being part of

the management committee that set up the PACT om ¢ Tyne & Wear
MumSpace group that runs in North Shields. MumSpace

is a warm, welcoming, friendly group, for mothers run by Crtlzens
mothers. MumSpace is a charity run so free to join. Within the group, mums have half an
hour of “their time” whilst the amazing volunteers look after the children. This space and
time can be used to have a hot cup of coffee and a chat, talk to other mums alike, or invite
outside organisations in to give advice, it’s the mothers’ space it’s up to them to decide what
to do with it. The group is for pregnant mums or mums with children up to the age of 4.
MumSpace is run on a Thursday morning from St Cuthbert’s Church from 9.30-11am or
Tuesday afternoons from St Hilda’s Church in the Marden. For more information see their
Facebook page = MumSpace North Tyneside or contact Wendy McConnell at
07950426786 or wendy.mcconnell@citizensuk.org

Thank you once again to everyone who has signed up for your Appetite account and to
everyone who is using it to pre-order children’s school lunches. It is very, very important
that you get your account set up as it allows you to see the menu for the coming weeks,
including all the dietary and nutritional information you might want to see. No child will
ever be left hungry and the staff in our kitchen know all our children well. If you have any
questions about the new school meals system or menu, or need help with the app or using
the Appetite service online, please get in touch with us at school.


https://my.northtyneside.gov.uk/category/488/are-you-worried-about-child#:~:text=If%20you%20have%20concerns%20about,Service%20call%200345%202000%20109.
https://www.stcuthbertsrcprimary.co.uk/copy-of-inspection-reports-and-perfor-1
mailto:wendy.mcconnell@citizensuk.org
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We get lots of questions at school about keeping children safe online when they are away
from school. We have begun information posters from
National Online Safety and these will be helpful as they eﬂ"‘:”:’:
provide up-to-date advice on how to manage different

Welcome to CEOP Education

| am:

services and apps for children at home. The Think You

Know website is also very useful for advice and £ | AT -
information and you can find it by clicking the link

below. The site is aimed at adults and the subjects are %" 8-10 . B

about keeping children safe online. y'aw A3t ,

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/

We would like to remind families that we have a no-jewellery policy for children at St. Cuthbert’s, the
only exceptions to this are that children can wear a watch and if they have their ears pierced they can
wear a small stud- not hoops. Can you please make sure your child doesn’t wear any jewellery to school,
especially on their outdoor learning day when a few have started to wear chains, necklaces, or bracelets.
Qutdoor learning day clothes should be old clothes, suitable for the weather, that will get dirty and, most
likely smell of smoke by the end of the day.

We are welcoming families with children who will be starting Reception Class or Nursery
for a visit around St. Cuthbert’s at 2.30pm on Tuesday 12t December. If your child will be
joining our Nursery or Reception Class next September 2024 please get in touch with us at
the school office if you would like to join the visit. If you know anyone with a child who
could join us in September 2024 please ask them to get in touch with us at the school office
and we’ll have a chat with them about the visit.

Thank you to everyone who is using

Fasyfundraising £ easyfundraising
There are no catches to using the site, you don’t “ 9 fee,( good SkOPP\V\g

need to share bank or payment details, just sign up

and choose to support St. Cuthbert’s. all you then

need to do is search for your chosen store or seller on the easyfundraising site and do your online
shopping as normal. If you are booking a holiday, buying any insurance, changing internet
suppliers, mobile phone providers, etc. online, and doing so through the site they make quite big
donations to school! It's really easy to get set up and running, all you need to do is:

1. Head to https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/stcuthbertsrcprimary/and join for free.

2. Every time you shop online, go to easyfundraising first to find the site you want and start shopping.
3. After you’ve checked out, that retailer will donate to St. Cuthbert’s at no extra cost to you
whatsoever!

There are no catches or hidden charges and we would be grateful for your support and donations which
will go towards all our children.

Thank you to everyone who has been using Tapestry, our keepingintouch@stcuthbertsrcprimary.co.uk
email, and school phone to keep in touch with school staff. Lines of communication must be kept as open
and honest as possible between school and home as we work hard to keep our open-door policy and


https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/stcuthbertsrcprimary/
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/stcuthbertsrcprimary/
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approach going by making so many ways to keep in touch available.

_, and we won’t be setting up accounts on either medium. If you have any questions, or
concerns, or need to chat with a member of staff at school please make sure you use one of three methods
we have put in place:

e Message a member of staff on Tapestry with messages regarding work, arrangements for the school
day for your child, etc. All staff have access to Tapestry.

e Phone 0191 691 9876 and arrange an agreed time to chat with someone. Use the school phone

number to advise us of absence from school, and for questions about day-to-day things. Phoning
school during the school day remains the best way to get in touch.

If you have not yet activated your Tapestry account or if you are having trouble accessing it please let us
know as soon as possible. Tapestry is one of the main ways we keep in touch with families and it is
important that you can receive messages and posts from it even if you don’t use it a lot yourself.

There has been a great deal of interest in our apprenticeships that have been advertised,
you can find more information about the teaching assistant and admin assistant roles on
our school website.

If you haven’t joined our school lottery yet it is really easy and gives you a chance of
winning our school jackpot each week and gives you an entry to a much bigger weekly
jackpot. All profits from the lottery go towards helping us make sure our children continue
to have the fantastic opportunities they get every week at St. Cuthbert’s. Our weekly prize
currently stands at £19.80, you will also be entered into a national school lottery for a
£25,000 draw each week. You can sign up at
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/st-cuthberts-rc-primary

Thank you for your amazing continued support, stay safe and God bless,
Shaun Dillon


mailto:keepingintouch@stcuthbertsrcprimary.co.uk
https://www.stcuthbertsrcprimary.co.uk/about-5
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/st-cuthberts-rc-primary-school/supporter
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/st-cuthberts-rc-primary-school/supporter
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/st-cuthberts-rc-primary-school/supporter
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/st-cuthberts-rc-primary-school/supporter
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/st-cuthberts-rc-primary-school/supporter
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/st-cuthberts-rc-primary-school/supporter
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/st-cuthberts-rc-primary-school/supporter
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AtNational Online Safety, we believe in empowering parents, carers and trusted adults with the information to hold aninformed conversation about online safety with their children, should they feel
itis needed. This guide focuses on one of many issues which we believe trusted adults should be aware of. Please visit nationalcollege.com for further guides, hints and tips for adults.
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Black Friday and Cyber Monday have become established as two of the year’s biggest shopping events, giving
consumers the opportunity to snap up a stash of stunning bargains. While this is generally good news, of course, the &
resultant retail frenzy can lead to people dropping their guard — especially online. In previous years, a seasonal surge
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buyers. Our guide has some essential pointers on keeping your details — and your money - safe while you shop.
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ENSURE A SITE'S
SECURE

Before inputting sensitive
information (like your card details)
into a website, check that the site’'s
secure. The key thing is to look for a
padiock symbol in the address bar
and check that the URL begins with
“https:/[" - the “s” indicates that the
web address has been encrypted
with an SSL certificate. Without that,
any data entered on the site could be
intercepted by criminal third parties.

TRUST YOUR
j ,NST,NCTS discont

If a deal seems too good to be true,
then it probably is. Be especially
wary if a site offering unbelievable
discounts doesn't look professional
(for example, if it's covered with
pop-up adverts or it looks
particularly outdated) - this often
serves as ared flag that the seller
might not be entirely trustworthy.
Minimise risk by sticking with
well-known, reputable retailers
instead.

D
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REVIEW BANK
STATEMENTS

Evenif you've followed all our tips,
it's probably worth checking your
next bank statement for any
unusual transactions. Criminals
know that on Black Friday and Cyber
Monday, lots of people make
numerous purchases online: they're
hoping that any stolen money will
get lost in the crowd of other
transactions. If you see a payment
or payee you can‘t identify, raise it
with your bank straight away.

-

BEWARE OF
SUSPICIOUS EMAILS
Black Friday and Cyber Monday
often bring a significant spike in
phishing emails, as criminals use the
events’ sense of urgency as cover for
stealing personal information. Even if
they look legitimate, be wary of
emails requiring you to do something
unusual or suspicious: providing your
personal details in exchange for
access to last-minute deals, for
example, or clicking ona link toan
unfamiliar site.

kg

CHECK IT'S THE
REAL DEAL

It's not just cybercriminals you
need to be wary of. Research has
shown that some online retailers

" increase the price of certain items in

the weeks before Black Friday and
Cyber Monday - enabling them to
then advertise “discounts” (which, in
reality, have simply restored the cost
to normal levels). Use an online price
comparison tool to verify whether
these “reductions” truly equate toa

Meet Our Expert

Carly Pageis an experienced technology journalistwith a track
record of more than 10 years in the industry. Previously the editor
of tech tabloid The Inquirer, Carly is now afreelance technology

joumalist, editor and consultant

g

in cyber-crime has seen schemes such as phishing emails and credit card scams being unleashed on unwary %

MINIMISE
MICROTRANSACTIONS

Black Friday and Cyber Monday
promotions extend to digital items
as well as physical ones. Some
gaming companies will offer
discounts on in-app and in-game
microtransactions such as loot
boxes. If you're concerned about
how much your child might spend
on these upgrades, you can restrict
their ability to make purchases (via
their device’s settings) or remove
any linked payment methods.

J DITCH THE

A strong, unique password is one of
the most straightforward ways to
protect yourself from cyber-crime.
As most of us have mulitiple online
shopping accounts, itcan be
tempting to use the same password
for them all - but this puts your
personal data at greater risk. You
could try using a password manager
to create a different, robust
password for each online retailer
that you visit.

)

DEBIT CARD

Where possible, it's safest to shop
online with a credit card (as opposed
to a debit card) because it offers
additional protection. If a purchase is
made fraudulently on your credit
card, there's a fair chance of your
bank reimbursing you. Should
criminals obtain your debit card
details, however, they could empty
your account in moments - and it can
be difficult to recover your money.

RESISTTHE .= &
INFLUENCE

Recommendations from social
media influencers are another thing
to remain vigilant for on Black Friday
and Cyber Monday. While many of
these will be legitimate, remember
that influencers are often paid to
promote products — and to publicise
deals that aren’t quite as amazing
as they might seem. Don't feel
pressured into buying purely on their
advice; look at everything with a
critical eye.

TAKE CARE ON
SOCIAL MEDIA -

Social media scammers are more
active on Black Friday and Cyber
Monday, as they know people are
hunting for deals online. These
scammers tend to concentrate on
platforms such as Facebook and
Instagram, posting malicious links
that can compromise shoppers’
personal details. Other scammers,
meanwhile, falsely advertise
products in an attempt to trick
users out of their hard-earned
cash.

National

Online

Safety’
#WakeUpWednesday

, @natonlinesafety

K3 /nationalonlinesafety

@nationalonlinesafety

d‘ @national_online_safety

Users of this guide do so at their own discretion. No liability is entered into. Current as of the date of release: 22.11.2023
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PE and Roundhouse Timetables 2023/2024

Children should come to school wearing their PE kit on their PE day.

I
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Day Class

Monday Reception

Tuesday Year 2

Wednesday Year 1

Thursday Year 5, Year 3 and
Year 6

Friday Year 4

Outdoor learning takes place continuously at St. Cuthbert’s and includes a Roundhouse session once
every two weeks. Children should come to school wearing old clothes that will get dirty on their
Roundhouse day only, the dates for this half term for each class are below.

Roundhouse Dates

Nursery 28/11/2023, 12/12/2023
Reception 28/11/2023, 12/12/2023
Year 1 01/12/2023, 15/12/2023
Year 2 01/12/2023, 15/12/2023
Year 3 29/11/2023, 13/12/2023
Year 4 29/11/2023, 13/12/2023
Year 5 27/11/2023, 11/12/2023
Year 6 27/11/2023, 11/12/2023

Children will also have cycling sessions on the playground throughout the week. Key Stage 2
children will have cycling sessions using the school Frog bikes, school staff will let you know when
classes are doing their sessions.
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Below are the dates, times and some details of events which will be taking place through
the rest of this school term. As always, we will contact everyone as soon as possible if
anything changes around these dates and times and we will send out any more information
if and when needed. There may be other events and activities taking place between now
and the end of this term and information on these will be sent out to you through
ParentMail as usual and added to each weekly newsletter. Further details for nativities will
be sent out via ParentMail.

Date Time Event Location
1/12/2023 2.30pm Advent Service School hall
5/12/2023 9.30am Nursery and Reception Class School hall
Nativity
5/12/2023 2.30pm Year 1 and 2 Nativity School hall
6/12/2023 9.30am Year 1 and 2 Nativity School hall
6/12/2023 2.30pm Nursery and Reception Class Nursery  School hall
7/12/2023 All day Christmas Jumper Day and Christmas  School
lunch
8/12/2023 2.230pm Advent Service School hall
9/12/2023 12 noon Singing at North Shields Victorian Northumberland Square
Market
12/12/2023 2.30pm Open event for prospective new School
Nursery and Reception Class families
15/12/2023 2.30pm Advent Service School
21/12/2023 6pm Key Stage 2 Carol Service St. Cuthbert’s Church




